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In accordance with the Town and Country Planning (Local Planning) (England) 
Regulations 2012, notice is hereby given that Harrow Council adopted the Harrow 
School Supplementary Planning Document (SPD) on 14th July 2015 with immediate 
effect. 
 
Consultation on a draft version of the SPD was undertaken from 31st March until 31st 
May 2015. Under Section 23 (1) of the Planning and Compulsory Purchase Act 2004, 
the Council has modified the SPD to take into account representations made and any 
other relevant matters.  Further details are provided in the Consultation Statement . 
 
Any person aggrieved by the Council’s decision to adopt the SPD may apply to the High 
Court for permission to apply for a judicial review of that decision. Any such application 
must be made promptly and in any event not later than 14th October 2015, being three 
months from the date upon which the Council adopted the SPD. 
 
Copies of the following documents can be viewed at Harrow Civic Centre, Station Road, 
Harrow, during office hours (9am to 5pm Mon-Fri): 
 

• Harrow School Supplementary Planning Document (July 2015);  
• Adoption Statement; and  
• Consultation Statement. 

 
These documents are also available on the planning pages of the Council’s website 
www.harrow.gov.uk/harrowschoolspd and can be viewed at the following libraries: 
 

• Gayton Road Library – Garden House, 5 St Johns Road, harrow, HA1 2EE 
• Wealdstone Library – 38/40 High Street, Wealdstone, HA3 7AE 

 
For more information, please contact:  
 
Local Plans Team 
4th Floor, Harrow Council, Civic Centre, Station Road, Harrow, HA1 2XF 
Tel:  020 8736 6086 
E-mail: ldf@harrow.gov.uk 
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